
 

 

 

 

September 24, 2018 

Sent via email to:  fergas@hg.doe.gov 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Office of Oil and Gas 
Global Security and Supply 
Docket Room FE-34 
P.O. Box 44375 
Washington, D.C. 20026-4375 
Attention: Office of Natural Gas Regulatory Activities 

Re: Annova LNG Common Infrastructure, LLC 
 DOE/FE Order Nos. 3394 and 3464 
 FE Docket Nos. 13-140-LNG and 14-004-CIC 
 Semi-Annual Report 

To the Office of Oil and Gas Global Security and Supply: 

On February 20, 2014, in Order No. 3394, the U.S. Department of Energy, Office of Fossil 
Energy (“DOE/OFE”), granted to Annova LNG, LLC a long-term, multi-contract authorization to export 
liquefied natural gas (“LNG”) to Free Trade Agreement (“FTA”) nations.  Subsequently, on July 17, 
2014, in Order No. 3494, DOE/OFE approved the assignment of such authorization to Annova LNG 
Common Infrastructure, LLC (“ACI”).  One of the conditions of the authorization in Order No. 3394 is 
that ACI file semi-annual written reports describing the progress of the planned liquefaction facility from 
which ACI would export LNG.  Annova Common Infrastructure hereby submits such semi-annual report 
for the period that is ending on September 30, 2018.  

ACI filed the pre-filing request with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) on 
March 11, 2015 and received the Director’s Order dated March 27, 2015 approving the pre-filing request.  
ACI completed the submittals of the draft resource reports and received FERC comments on the reports.  
On July 13, 2016, ACI filed an application with FERC pursuant to Section 3 of the Natural Gas Act for 
authorization to site, construct, and operate new natural gas liquefaction and export facilities.  ACI has 
not yet executed any long-term contracts for the export of LNG or for the supply of natural gas. 

On August 31, 2018, FERC staff issued a Notice of Schedule to ACI in the referenced proceeding 
which identifies staff’s planned schedule for completion of the final Environmental Impact Statement 
(“EIS”) based on an issuance of the draft EIS in December 2018. Specifically, the Notice of Schedule 
forecasts issuance of the final EIS by April 19, 2019 and a 90-day Federal Authorization Decision 
Deadline of July 18, 2019.  
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Please contact me with any questions regarding this filing. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Jennifer Solomon 
Assistant General Counsel 
Exelon Corporation 
101 Constitutional Ave., NW, Suite 400 East 
Washington DC 20001 
(202)637-0316 
jennifer.solomon@exeloncorp.com 
On Behalf of Annova LNG Common Infrastructure, LLC 
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